


St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held on Tuesday 10th January 2017 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate, at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Elson, Cllrs Langley, Mason and Penny; also the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor was in attendance.

14/161      Apologies:  there were no apologies. No changes of interest were received.

14/162      The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 25th October 2016, were accepted and signed as a true record by the Chairman.  

14/163	Planning: 
a) PA16/10709.  Temporary use of farmland as a reservoir and temporary siting of water pump, 2 portable buildings (office and store) for a research project. Location Castle Beeny, Lower Beeny, Beeny, Boscastle, for Mr Phil Selwyn. Cllr Langley had visited the site and explained the proposals in more detail.  After some discussion the councillors returned no objections.
b) Advance briefing for council reconsultation protocol.  Because of the unusual nature of the application, the clerk to consult with the Chairman in case of the planning officer contacting her.These minutes were amended on this document only after signing by the Chairman, as it was noticed out that the wrong ref number had been used on 14/163 General matters relating to planning. The signed minutes in the book are unchanged.

c) General matters relating to planning.  The Chairman reported that application PA16/07344, considered at the last meeting, had been recommended for refusal as too conspicuous in the protected landscape.
	


 14/164     Finance.    
a) Cashbook receipts and payments account. The clerk showed a spreadsheet of payments and receipts to date. The Local Maintenance Partnership grant has still not been received. The Precept has been confirmed at £2,800.
b) Authorisation of payments due to date.  No cheques were issued.  Mr Ron Mason had sent in his quote for the year for grass cutting.

14/165	Co-option of a new parish councillor.  Two people have expressed an interested in serving: Alan Trevennor and Bridget Jones.  As the clerk is married to Mr Trevennor, she declared an interest and left the room for the discussion. The members agreed both candidates should be co-opted until the election as associate members.

14/166	The Triangle Green.  The clerk had made inquiry but has not received an answer from Cornwall Council as to whether grant funding might be available.  The councillors felt it a matter of concern as there has already been unauthorized parking on the green.  The clerk will follow up the inquiry with the council.

14/167	Correspondence had been forwarded as necessary.  Also received; an invitation to apply to be featured on a TV programme, consultation forms for a proposed ban on lanterns and balloons, consultation information for Cornwall Community infrastructure. 

14/168	Reports.  Nothing new to report.
 
14/169	Notice of Parish Events. Nothing to report. 

The meeting closed at 8.15pm. 


Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..



